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We have been pleased to diversify our activities this year with a collaborative endeavour with the Survivor Researcher Network, which has also helped further broaden our membership base.  In addition, we have continued the good practice of publishing proceedings from events, and have continued to support the BSA annual conference, contributing a session to the Sociology of Health and Illness stream in this year’s new format.

Publishing: 
We are pleased to announce that a themed section of the international journal, Social Policy and Society, has been published (April, 2009, Vol. 8, issue 2) based on the conference, ‘Mental Health and Human Rights: Sociological Perspectives’, hosted at the University of Warwick in 2007.  This is edited by Lydia Lewis and includes a paper by Helen Spandler and three further paper by study group members. See: http://journals.cambridge.org/action/displayJournal?jid=SPS

Events: 
A seminar series, ‘Researching in Mental Health: Sociological and Service User/Survivor Perspectives’ is currently being co-hosted with the Survivor  Researcher Network.  The series is taking place at the British Library with monthly events between January and June 2009.  Funding of £2897 has been secured from the Sociology for Health and Illness Foundation and is being used to cover the costs of refreshments at meetings and expenses for organisers, presenters and three un/low waged delegates per event.  We are also extremely grateful for support from the British Library in hosting the event free of charge and to the BSA for administrative help.  
A panel session to publicise the above publication was held at the BSA Annual conference in Cardiff on April 17th 2009.  The panel, Between ‘Rights’ and ‘Experience’: Sociological Reflections on the Politics of Mental Health was organised by Mark Cresswell and included papers from himself and Lydia Lewis.
Membership:  
This currently stands at 196, and we continue to expand a broad-based and international membership.  
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